
 

 
 
Gentlemen of the BTC,                                          
 
Well we had one week where we didn't have to start the newsletter with sad news
or family member. This week's casualty is our esteemed Club Secretary 
word today that he was experiencing some cardiac iss
now, but has upcoming tests and medical visits coming up in the near future. I am not entirely sure, but I 
believe he was scheduled to be at the firehouse yesterday. We will keep you updated as best we can
 
I'm sure Bob Kennedy would greatly appreciate those who haven't paid their 2023 dues yet, to get them 
to him ASAP so he close out his dues work
payment (+ $20 late fee). 
 
Next Tuesday is the Tennis boys' semi
anyway) for the "Chuck Dinolfo Wine 
the tennis guys have assembled a large group to attend and I'm sure fun will be had b
and dining. Check with Al Baldermann t
guys! 
 
Happy birthday wishes to all those with April birthdays. I don't have the entire list to publish this week, 
but I'm sure all will be recognized in the newsletter in upcoming weeks.
 
Countdown is on -------- 4 weeks til we replace our bowling and t
balls.  Silver Lake North is our destination.
 
Get Well Soon Anthony!!!! 
 
Your Pinch Hitter, 
Andy Zilis 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
 
 I am happy to announce our newest applicant
 
 Ed Phelan, 69 Lawndale Court, Frankfort, IL 60423
 email: edphelan11@yahoo.com
 
Sincerely, 
Jerry Jasinski, Chairman 
 
 
 

                                                                 April

Well we had one week where we didn't have to start the newsletter with sad news to report 
. This week's casualty is our esteemed Club Secretary Anthony Serritella

word today that he was experiencing some cardiac issues yesterday and spent time in the ER. He is home 
now, but has upcoming tests and medical visits coming up in the near future. I am not entirely sure, but I 
believe he was scheduled to be at the firehouse yesterday. We will keep you updated as best we can

I'm sure Bob Kennedy would greatly appreciate those who haven't paid their 2023 dues yet, to get them 
to him ASAP so he close out his dues work papers. Everyone should know where they need to send 

semi-annual road trip into the depths of Chicago (well Bridgeport 
ine Drinking Contest" at Gio's. Al Baldermann, C

the tennis guys have assembled a large group to attend and I'm sure fun will be had by all from fine wine 
and dining. Check with Al Baldermann to see if its not too late to get squeezed in attending.

Happy birthday wishes to all those with April birthdays. I don't have the entire list to publish this week, 
but I'm sure all will be recognized in the newsletter in upcoming weeks. 

we replace our bowling and tennis balls with the little white dimpled 
balls.  Silver Lake North is our destination. 

our newest applicant. Please make him feel welcome to our fine Club

Ed Phelan, 69 Lawndale Court, Frankfort, IL 60423  cell number: 708-515-
edphelan11@yahoo.com  Sponsors Dan Heraty and Kevin Bewley. 
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GOLF NEWS (Worth repeating again.) 
 
Can’t wait for golf.  A few important items and reminders:  Hot-line number 708-888-1355 
 
 Schedule is complete and is attached at the end of this newsletter. Some fun new courses and 
some courses coming back from the past and of course some of our steady and usual courses.  Thanks to 
Scott Lee and others for making suggestions and for helping.  Also, this year the Lake Geneva golf trip 
will be a BTC event with an alternate course for those who can’t make the trip to Lake Geneva.  Details 
on both golf trips will be forthcoming.   
 
 Important to let me know if you want to participate in the 2 man event this year and I am expecting 
to take the first 32 teams that sign up and if we get enough to add a 3rd division again I will try to 
accommodate everyone.  You can call the hot line.    
 
 I also need people to let me know if they want to be in the CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 
TOURNAMENT.  This clubs prize funded tournament is open to any member who wants to participate 
and is able to commit to a season long event.  So you can let me know the same way as the 2 man by 
using the hotline.  
 
 Opening day golf.  I need people to sign up their foursomes or individually so that I can set up the 
tee sheet.  As before call the hotline. It is a shotgun and has our opening day dinner after golf.  It is 
usually our largest turnout of the year. 
 
 After having emailing and getting responses from our golf committee it was nearly unanimous to 
continue the 2-tee system that I have worked on for the past 2 years with a few revisions.  A big thanks for 
the golf committee and responding to my emails which was easier than trying to get everyone together.  
So anyone 65 or over as of May 1st 2023 will be allowed to golf from the forward tees and everyone 
else will golf from a tee box back.  So with, and after many different attempts to get this to work, what 
seemed to work best was what Scott Lee and I tried at the end of last year and get to the golf course early 
and put-up flags for the seniors to use. It takes time and effort but we are happy to do it for the group.  Our 
goal is to find a tee box for the under 65 group around 5700-6100 yards and for the 65 and over tee boxes 
around 5400-5700 yards.  I had overwhelming responses from our seniors how much more fun golfing 
they had last year.  So, we think this is the best way for our group to thrive and enjoy the competition that 
golf brings to us. All other golf rules remain the same. 
 
The 2-man, Club Championship will be starting in the beginning of June. The schedule will have what 
event for each week. So you will have time to sign up for both events for about 3 weeks in May. Also 
plans for a couple of Calcuttas and possibly a scramble this year.  We are only golfing 25 weeks with 4 th 
of July being an off day for us. Any questions or comments please contact me and I will be happy to talk 
to you about them. Hot-line number 708-888-1355. 
 
 
Thanks 
Your golf guy. 
Larry Garetto 
My cell phone 708-269-3464 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Tennis News – Al Baldermann 
 
15 players.  We are getting near the end of the season.  Many guys are injured or just sore.  Championships 
are on Tuesday, 4/18 and 4/25.  Teams are listed below. 
 
Next week Tuesday, April 11th is our semi-annual GIO trip.  45 guys are confirmed.  The list is below.  
GIO is at 2724 S. Lowe reservation for 7:00pm. 
 
Results: 
Court 1 
Heraty  17/24 
Johnson  16/24 
Rollins  15/24 
Ganz   11/24 
Abramowicz      5/20 
 
Court 2 
Darabaris  17/22 
Lillwitz  14/22 
Bewley      8/22 
Kahlhammer      8/22 
DiNolfo      5/16 
 
Court 3 
Schroeder  14/20 
Kees   12/20 
Reschke  11/20 
Baldermann      6/16 
Anderson      5/20 
 
Championship Teams – 4/18 & 4/25 
Cleary – Genck 
Johnson – Sutko 
Rollins – Abramowicz 
Bewley – Lillwitz 
Schiera – Reschke 
Darabaris – Baldermann 
Kahlhammer – Ganz 
Kees – Schroeder 
Heraty – Schaefer 
Park – DiNolfo 
 
 
GIO 4/11 
Abramowicz, Anderson, Baldermann + 3, Bewley, Bondi, Borus, Carlstrom, Cesak, Cleary, DiNolfo + 9, 
Ganz, Johnson, Kahlhammer, Kees, Kennedy, Lillwitz, McDermott, Musser, Ochoa, Perfetti, Raymond, 
Reschke, Rodgers, Rollins, Rooks, Schaefer, Schiera +1, Schroeder, Scozio, Serritella, Sutko, Vizdal. 
 
 
 
 



 

Bowling News: 
 
This is it! Our last position round for the 2nd Half of Bowling. Jan Michaels Clinched the 2nd Half in the 
“A” division by taking 2 points from Ascend Wealth Planning this past week. Those 2 points earned this 
past week put them up 8 points on 2nd Place Bright Metals with only 7 points available this week. Ascend 
Wealth Planning picked up the other 5 points against Jan Michaels and needed them to maintain a 
comfortable 6 point lead over 2nd Place Tri-Star. Tri-Star will need to sweep all 7 points this week to pass 
Ascend Wealth Planning and take over the top spot in the “B” division, while Ascend Wealth Planning just 
needs to take 1 point to secure the top spot.  
 
Some of the top handicap series scores this week were: recorded by: Keith Tadevich 770, John Paliga 
763, Bob Martino 763, Mike Loye 763, Scott Lee 750, Randy Samoska 748, Tom Kelly 748, Paul 
Kleinpaste 745, Wayne Hutchinson 738, Dennis Samoska 732, Craig O’Reilly 722, Joe Eppolito 715, 
Vince Annel 705, Dave Jenner 701, Peter Garetto 698.  
 
Some of the best scratch scores were recorded by Scott Lee 267, 266, and a 750 series, Keith Tadevich 
232, 288, and a 743 series, Craig O’Reilly 259, 247, and a 722 series, John Paliga 256, 259, and a 694 
series, Randy Samoska 241, 236, and a 688 series, Bob Martino 256, and a 682 series, Dave Jenner 
247, and a 677, Wayne Hutchinson 247, and a 675 series, Tom Kelly 667 series, Doug Blyth 648 
series, Mike Loye 246, and a 643 series, Paul Kleinpaste 640 series, Ken Wisniewski 235 game, Peter 
Garetto 231 game, and Vince Oliva 230 game. 
 
Thank you to all that gave suggestions and filled out the ballots pertaining to the Year End Calcutta. In 
listening to your suggestions, as you may have heard the cost for this year's Calcutta will remain $150.00 
per person as it has been in years past. We will also be doing a random draw for teams. We will do the 
drawing the week before the Calcutta in the lounge after bowling (April 18th). We are currently working on 
adjusting the pay-outs to reflect the $150.00 entry fee, and hope to have an updated prize list this coming 
Tuesday. Please see me this Tuesday to sign-up as we would like to start to get a solid head count on how 
many bowlers we will have for the Tournament.     
 
Good Bowling! 
 
 
Keith Tadevich 
Bowling Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

POTS OF THE WEEK 
 
 

Handicap Doubles
Game 1 John Paliga 279 Game 1 1st Place Wayne Hutchinson & 535

Wayne Hutchinson 268 Scott Lee
2nd Place John Paliga & 511

Game 2 Dennis Samoska Sr. 271  Keith Tadevich
Paul Kleinpaste 257

Game 2 1st Place Mike Loye & 529
Game 3 Keith Tadevich 297 Scott Lee

John Paliga 282 2nd Place Paul Hleinpaste & 519
Dan Raymond

Mystery Pot
1st Game No Winner Game 3 1st Place John Paliga & 579

2nd Game No Winner Keith Tadevich
1st Place Wayne Hutchinson & 521

Clean Frames Keith Tadevich
Forward Paul Kleinpaste 25
Reverse Randy Samoska 21 Handicap Survivor

1st Place Keith Tadevich 297
Last Game Handicap 2nd Place Vince Oliva 249

1st Place Keith Tadevich 297 3rd Place Anthony Serritella 242
2nd Place John Paliga 282 4th Place Tom Kelly 241

Blind Doubles
1st Place Tom Kelly & 498

Dennis Samoska Sr.
2nd Place Joe Eppolito & 499

Vince Oliva
3rd Place Dwight Hammond & 489

Randy Samoska

Standings
# Builders Tee Club W L # Builders Tee Club W L
6 Jan Michaels 58 19 8 Ascend Wealth Planning 50 27
5 Bright Metals 50 27 7 Tri-Star 44 33
3 Creative Colors 48 29 1 Smokey's Bandits 43 34
2 Bluebird Lanes 43 34 12 Mama Vesuvio 36 41
10 Van Henkelum 38 39 11 Beggar's Pizza #1 32 45
13 Burr Oak Bowl 36 41 9 Oak Forest Bowl 24 53
4 Beggars Pizza #2 24 53

Lane Assignemnts 
Lanes 19-20 21-22 23-24 25-26 27-28 29-30 31-32

4/11/2023 1 vs. 4 11 vs. 9 14 vs. 4 6 vs. 5 3 vs. 2 10 vs. 13 8 vs. 7
4/18/2023 Championship Roll Off's Starting on Lane 23
4/25/2023 Bowling Calcutta

 



 

 

BTC GOLF SCHEDULE 
2023 SEASON 

 
 
 

2-May SILVER LAKE NORTH 10 AM SHOT GUN OPENING DINNER 
9-May SANCTUARY 9AM SPLIT TEES OPEN 

16-May DEER CREEK 9AM SPLIT TEES OPEN 
23-May GREEN GARDEN BLUE 9AM SPLIT TEES CALCUTTA 

30-May GLENWOODIE 9AM SPLIT TEES 
CLUB 
CHAMPIONSHIP 

6-Jun DEER CREEK 9AM SPLIT TEES 2MAN 
13-Jun SILVER LAKE SOUTH 9AM SPLIT TEES MAKE UP 

20-Jun CINDER RIDGE 9:04 SPLIT TEES 
CLUB 
CHAMPIONSHIP 

27-Jun GREEN GARDEN BLUE 9AM SPLIT TEES 2MAN 
4-Jul OFF 

  10-Jul HAWKSVIEW LAKE GENEVA 10 AM TEE TIMES BTC OPTION 
11-Jul BRUTE LAKE GENEVA 11AM TEE TIMES BTC OPTION 
12-Jul ABBEY APRINGS LAKE GENEVA 9AM TEE TIMES EXTRA DAY 
11-Jul TUCKAWAY 9 AM SPLIT TEES OPEN  

18-Jul SILVER LAKE NORTH 9 AM SPLIT TEES 
CLUB 
CHAMPIONSHIP 

25-Jul GREEN GARDEN GOLD 9:30 SHOTGUN 2MAN 
1-Aug SILVER LAKE SOUTH 9AM SPLIT TEES CALCUTTA 

8-Aug GLENWOODIE 9AM SPLIT TEES 
CLUB 
CHAMPIONSHIP 

15-Aug CINDER RIDGE 9AM SPLIT TEES 2MAN 
22-Aug GREEN GARDEN 9 AM SPLIT TEES/SHOT GUN  TBD 
29-Aug SENECA 9AM SPLIT TEES MAKE UP 

5-Sep SANCTUARY 9AM SPLIT TEES 2MAN 

12-Sep GREEN GARDEN GOLD 9:30 SHOTGUN 
CLUB 
CHAMPIONSHIP 

19-Sep SILVER LAKE NORTH 8:30 SPLIT TEES MAKE UP 
25-Sep MICHIGAN CITY SHOTGUN DAILY GAME 
26-Sep MICHIGAN CITY SHOTGUN DAILY GAME 

3-Oct TUCKAWAY 9AM SPLIT TEES TBD 

10-Oct 
GREEN GARDEN 
EMERALD/BLUE 9:30 SPLIT TEES SCRAMBLE 

17-Oct NAPERBROOK 10 AM SPLIT TEES TBD 
24-Oct BOLINGBROOK 10 AM SPLIT TEES TBD 

31-Oct SILVER LAKE SOUTH 10 SHOTGUN  
GOLF AWARD 
DINNER 

    
 

SCHEDULE IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE BUT NOT LIKELY! 
  


